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Something from the road.  

  Something from the road! 

Hello chapter A 

Well here we are getting closer to riding season. Time to get our rides ready. While doing my t-clock checks on 
mine, I noticed needed to flush my brake fluids. When the garage night came around on Wednesday, I pulled my bike 
onto the lift at Don's house. Upon inspection, I noticed my rear tire went from "I should change that"  to "ooo I need to 
change that" real quick. With a little help from my friends, as Joe Cocker would say, we got the fluids and rear tire 
changed. Actually it was great to have a project for "garage night". Thank you goes to Bill, Mike, And of course Don for 

hosting the event. We have a maintenance day penciled in for April 25th after our meeting. So check your bikes 

and projects that need doing. Remember to bring your supplies and the ability to remove your fluids after completion. 
Our sister chapter, Wa “V” is going to be involved with this also. We have a wealth of knowledge when it comes to 
bikes. Not really sure what we can't do. You don't know what you don't know. LOL.  More to come about maintenance 
day soon. Ride when you can. Come out with us and burn some gas and wear out some tires.  Your CD, Todd 
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Join us in burning gas and wearing out tires! 

Garage Nite 

Don’t forget!  This Saturday February 22nd is our Chapter “A” monthly

meeting at the Golden Steer Restaurant.  Breakfast starting at 8:00am with 
meeting following at 9:00.  Usually a ride after……. 

   23826 104th Ave SE, Kent, WA 98031. 

(Have you checked out the Chapter “A” Website lately? Our Webmaster works on it 

almost daily, Check it out).     gwrra-waa.org    Come on out and join in!  

 --------Don’t miss the fun-------- 

  Todd Mclain 

    Chapter “A” Director 
  toddwmclain@msn.com 



Assistant Director (ACD) – February 2020 

 Looking through the Windshield: 

We had a very nice turnout for the January 25th Chapter meeting at the 

Golden Steer, with 21 members and visitors attending.  Lots of great 

conversation about the upcoming years meetings and events was enjoyed by 

everyone.  

 Then our State Motorcycle Awareness coordinator Vic Parr talked about 

things we can do to keep other motorests aware of us during the Winter months. 



Then Mike Miller the district ambassador talked about the 

district convention (Rally) in Port Townsend this summer July 16th – July 19th and also the 

district Scavenger hunt!  He demonstrated to be sure and have your registration number in 

your picture with you, taken at the POI. 

After the meeting everyone was off to get ready to attend the Chapter “I” Casino Night.  

Always a lot of fun….. 

Then there was the young boy that so badly wanted to win the Telescope!  So we all 

pitched in winning more Bull Bucks for him……..(19,000,000 Bull Bucks to win) 



There’s never to much fun, so some of us ventured off to attend the Chapter 

“V” social on the 16th 

Take the time to attend other Chapter meetings and functions!  You won’t 

regreat it…………Don’t miss the Fun. 

 Chapter “A” is in its 40th year in 2020 
    Let’s plan some fun celebrations 

     Till next month your interim ACD 

    Don Hatley 

  Chapter “A” ACD 

 dhatwaa@comcast.net 



Chapter Treasurer – February 2020 

 From the treasurer 

How'd I get here? (on a GL1800 in the GWRRA) - Part 2 

I left off last month with the discovery that a Yamaha Maxim 650 was not a comfortable ride for 2 

people for more than a couple hours so I had found a 1987 GL1200 on Craigslist and setup a time to go see it. 

Knowing it was quite a bit bigger than my current ride, I was a little concerned about taking a test ride, but the 

seller didn’t make a fuss about it. He handed me the keys and I took off. It was easier to ride that I had 

anticipated. I rode around for a bit, mostly on the highway, and it ran very well. It was the Interstate model 

and he was asking $3200 for it. This was back in 2007. I don’t remember the miles and I’m not at all good at 

price negotiation, but based on other GL1200’s for sale, it seemed fair. I brought Ann along with me the next 

day. She got him to take $3000 and I became a Gold Wing owner.   Everything seemed fine on the bike. 

Nothing to repair that I recall. I took some local rides and rode it to work, but at that time, work was just 4 

miles away. I found the gl1200goldwings.com website (which is still around today). I saw references on there 

to the infamous stator problems and also the stator plug that had a tendency to melt, but I don’t recall that I 

did much to the bike for the first few years except brake pads. At some point I also walked up to a GWRRA 

table at the Honda dealership and joined up, not really having any idea what they did other than go on rides 

for ice cream!  

I took 3 long rides on that GL1200. We were still living in DePere, Wisconsin near Green Bay. From there I 

made a trip to Lakeland Florida to my mom’s house, about 1400 miles one way. I made the trip in October and 

figured I could ride 500 miles a day. I did make it, but ended up riding into the night a couple times, as the 

days were a bit short and I was averaging just 50 miles an hour with stops. The stops were more frequent than 

I had wanted because I learned that my G1200 seat was not at all comfortable, or perhaps my derrière was not 

conditioned for such abuse. I did have an AirHawk seat pad along with me, but it didn’t seem to help much at 

all. I was mighty glad when I finally made it to Lakeland. I decided that on the way back, I would make a trip to 

the Tail of the Dragon on the way back which would take me out of my way, add an extra day and hopefully 

reduce the discomfort. I was probably not the right skill level for the Dragon, but I took it easy and made it 

through. The photo is from that ride.  

I also made a trip to the Sturgis rally with a couple friends from work — Harley riders of course. There’s quite a 

few of those in Wisconsin as you can imagine. To make it sound like I belonged, I recorded a tape of a Harley 

engine and played it over the speakers every once in a while.  

The 3rd trip was with Ann from Green Bay to Niagara Falls for our anniversary. We rode up through the UP 

over the Mackinac Bridge, over the locks at Sioux Ste. Marie, then down through Canada, taking a ferry at one 

point before making it over to Niagara Falls. It was a 3 day trip to get there and things went well on the way 

there. But once we got there, the first problem with my bike cropped up and that’s when I learned the value of 

being in GWRRA.  

http://gl1200goldwings.com/


We were driving in the city and stopped at a stoplight when suddenly the bike just shut off.  I was able to start 

it back up and drive down the road again, but at another stop it shut off again. Not good. I initially contacted 

a small local repair shop that agreed to look at it. I was able to ride there and he tried to track down the 

problem but he was not familiar with Gold Wings at all. He thought that it sounded like an ignition problem, 

so he started taking the ignition apart but after a couple hours, he had not found anything helpful and he had 

to close up shop. I decided then to go the Gold Book. I parked the bike outside his shop and started calling 

Niagara Falls wingers in the book. I eventually got hold of someone who said they thought they could find 

someone to help me. About an hour later, there were 5 or 6 guys standing around my bike!  One of them was 

pretty sure of the issue and it was not the ignition. He tracked it down to a bad connection at the dog bone 

fuse. He fixed that up and got us on our way. Of course, they would only take a thank you for their time!  

Then on the way home from Niagara, when I went out to start the bike up one morning, it would not start. It 

seemed to be the battery, but why did it go dead? Again I got hold of someone in the Gold Book and there 

were 2 guys there in no time helping me with the problem. They thought that I might have a bad regulator, 

but at that point, we just replaced the battery and got on our way. We made it home, taking a ferry across 

Lake Michigan on the way back.  

The next big change came in 2010, when on May 4th, I and about 99 others were called into a meeting at my 

job and we were informed that we were all being outsourced. Our last day would be September 4th.   

To be continued next month…. 

 Charlie Butters / Treasure 



Membership Enhancement 

Webmaster/Membership Enhancement Input 

– February 2020 –

Coming Events for Spring 2020 
There are several events coming up in the near future that you should know about.  Unless you have been 

perusing the internet, you may not have all the information you need. 

To start with, there is Oregon Chapter I Blarney Run, March 14th in Oregon City, Oregon.  Please pre-

register if you intend to go.  If you pre-register, the fee is only $8.  After Feb 29th, registration is $10.  Everyone will 

meet at Meggan’s Corner, behind the  church at 18955 South End Rd,  Oregon City, OR 97045.  A few of us from WA-

A will be heading down to participate.  If you are interested in riding down with us from the Tacoma area, let Todd 

McLain know.  It is a charitable event that puts food on the table for those of us that are less fortunate.  It is for an 

organization called HOPE.  Hope stands for Helping Other People Eat. The Blarney Run is to help restock their pantry!  I 

normally donate easily transportable cash instead of taking heavy bulky canned and or packaged food.  HOPE can do a 

better job at buying the food needed than I can. 

Then there is the WA-E Surf Watch in Ocean Shores, March 20th and 21st.  It is a no pay event.  Costs 

nothing to participate in the event.  Hosted by WA-E.  Join them for a weekend of friends and fun at the beach!  Saturday 

Night Games & Dessert!  Bring your favorite dessert for a competition that is sure to wow us all.  They’ll have an 

assortment of games to play.  50/50 Raffle with AMAZING PRIZES.  Stay at the Polynesian.  25% Room Discount.  

Mention “Honda Group”.  For Reservations Call (800) 562-4836. 

Also in March is the POPE’s Kid’s Place Fundraiser sponsored by WA-Z.  5PM  Doors Open, 6PM 

Dinner.  Dinner Menu: Pork Loin  and Chicken, Veggie Trays, Potato Salad , Green Salad, Green Beans, Rolls and 

Deserts prepared by WA–Z Members.  Registration is $15 for single individual and $20 for a couple.  We will be at the 

Rochester Bus Barn, 7505 183rd Ave SW, Rochester WA 98579.  It is the same place we had the St Patty's Day Dinner 

Celebration last year. 

In May, is Victoria Days Hosted by GWRRA BC‐D, In Beautiful Salmon Arm, BC May 15th – 18th.  

For a full run down on the events of this four day weekend event, please log into the GWRRA WA-A website and take a 

look at the registration and accompanying material.  Here is the link: GWRRA BC-D Victoria Days Motorcycle Rally . 

At the end of May is the WA-L 2020 Desert Spring Fling.  If you plan on attending, reserve your space 

NOW.  The Spring Fling will be held at the Columbia Sun RV Resort in Kennewick.  We currently have 15 spots 

reserved and are working on getting that raised to 20.  The flyer states that we must reserve as many spots as we can 

before January since the park is filling up already and we don’t want to be spread out here and there.  It is obviously past 

January but you need to call as soon as possible to reserve your spot.  Please see the link on our web site:  WA-L Spring 

Fling Flyer/Registration.  All the information you may need for any of the above events is available on our website. 

All of these events are GWRRA events and the sponsors and organizers would really like to have your support.  

In order to keep out association alive, we need to support one another. 

With all of these events, PLEASE pre-register and do it early.  It is very beneficial to the organizers so they have 

advance notice of how many people to prepare for.   

Mike Briese 

WA-A Webmaster/Membership Enhancement Coordinator 

http://www.gwrra-waa.org/pdf/VICTORIA%20%20DAYS%20%202020.pdf
http://www.gwrra-waa.org/pdf/2020_WA-L_Spring_Fling_Flyer-Registration.pdf
http://www.gwrra-waa.org/pdf/2020_WA-L_Spring_Fling_Flyer-Registration.pdf












Motorcycle Awareness – February 2020

         Vic Parr          Carl Maier 

  Watch For Us 

While driving around the last couple of days I have been surprised to see some 
bikes on the road, and to think I really look for them. Just think about the people who 
don’t think about looking for us.  

This is why we, as people who do ride, should always try to make others, who we share 
the road with, aware to the fact that we could appear at any time.  

I believe this can be helped by always being 
open to meeting new people, and share with them your love of riding. This can be people 
whom you know don’t ride, like at church or other functions you are at.  

You would not believe how many people want to know why we love to ride. Then 
after you share your reasons, they are more likely to watch for those of us who do ride 
more. This also opens up opportunities for you to hand out tri-folds, and stickers for 
them to read, place on their vehicles, and to hand out to their friends.  

I have met others this way who I did not know also rode motorcycles. They, in turn, have 
then handed out our information and stickers to their friends. This is really great when 



you see these stickers on cars you do not know, and see tri-folds in places you have not 
been in before.  
This also opens up opportunities for future functions for your Chapter to participate in. 
Like Bike Awareness day at a car dealer, who you stopped in to just look at a new vehicle, 
which t  It is snowing now and I wish it was nice and warm out, as I do miss riding! This is 
the time when we should be kicking back and preparing ourselves for riding season!  

It is snowing now and I wish it was nice and warm out, as I do miss 
riding! This is the time when we should be kicking back and preparing ourselves for riding 
the season!  

This includes preparing ourselves to read up on the new hardware, and clothing, that will 
make us be seen and, and safer for the next riding season. It does not mean it is time to 
forget Motorist Awareness and stop us from handing out material, and knowledge, to the 
people who we will share the road with.  
Thank You  
Carl and Kaye Maier  
Washington District 
Assistant Motorist Awareness Coordinator Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

Vic Parr or Carl Maier (253) 224-6420 (509) 844-3865 parrv@msn.com camaier@cybermesa.com 

 Carl Maier Asst. District 

 MAP Coordinator



 THE GWRRA RIDER EDUCATION PROGRAM  
IDER Don Eide 

     Rider Educator 

The Rider Education article and lots of great 
information can be found on the Washington District 
Website @ gwrra-wa.org 

Don Eide 
Washington District Educator 
Rider Course Instructor RCI-702 
UI SI-1848 eide02@yahoo.com 509-531-7849 (Cell) 



Chapter Stores

The full stores inventory is on the Chapter Website: 

     Gary & JoAnn Beard 

 Stores Manager / Face Book Coordinator 



Chapter Sunshine / Greeters 

January Birthdays January Anniversaries 

1st Bill Holt 
9th Mike Briese 
15th Ann Butters 
16th Gisela Jones 

February Birthdays February Anniversaries 

Chris & Patty Johnson 
 Sunshine / Greeters 



WA”A” Activities 

 New the 5 Aces Ride 

Hello All GWRRA members and Chapters, 

At Chapter “A” We’ve noticed that there are some lonely Saturdays out there.  

Outcasts, if you will.  Four months each year have an additional 5th Saturday with no chapter 

meetings or scheduled events.  No guidance, and more importantly, “No Ice Cream”.  Well 

here at Chapter “A” we want to do something about it!  Come ride with us, on these 5th 

Saturdays of the month and we will buy you a cone.  The destinations are going to be 
forthcoming.  We are not really sure.  Did I mention that there will be ice cream and riding 
involved.  More to follow!     

    Todd Mclain, 
 Chapter “A” Director 

WHAT’S 
HAPPENING? 



Upcoming events 

Mar 28th – POPE'S Kids Place Fundraiser Sponsored by WA-Z

May 2nd & 3rd – Chapter “B” Mall Show 

May 22 thru 25 – Chapter “L” Desert Spring Fling

June 13th – Tour de Blast 

June 30th – GWRRA Wing Ding 42 – Springfield MO 

July 1st – 4th – GWRRA Wing Ding42 – Springfield MO 

July 16th – 18th Washington District Convention (Reunion)

Aug 22 - Chapter “Z” Chicken Run

Aug 23rd – Ride for Kids 

Aug 29th – Chapter “O” Whale of a Picnic

Dec 5th – Olympia Toy Run 

Dec 5th – Puyallup lighted Santa Parade 

Flyers for the above events can be found on the Chapter “A” website. 
gwrra-waa.org 



`

Motorcycles and / or Parts …….. Buy / Sale  …………. 
Adds will be listed for three (3) months or until sold! 
GWRRA Members Adds Free! 

 Sell 

    Want 

Selling ?? 

WANTED / To Buy 



Chapter WA”A” Officers and Staff   

Todd Mclain – Chapter Director (CD) 

Don Hatley – Assistant Chapter Director (ACD) 

Charlie Butters – Treasurer 

Mike Briese – Membership Enhancement Coordinator (MEC) 

Mike Briese - Webmaster 

Gary Beard – Stores Manager 

Bill Holt – Phone Tree Coordinator 

Joann Beard – Face Book Coordinator 

Chris & Patty Johnson – Greeters, and Sunshine Person 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
The Chapter has several positions open and is looking for members with great ideas to fill them! 

-Open – Assistant Chapter Director (ACD) 

-Open – Chapter Educator (CE) (Appointed by District Educator) 

-Open – Ride Coordinator 

-Open – Newsletter Editor 

-Open – Activity Coordinator (Monthly Activities) 

-Open – Technical Coordinator (Goldwing Maintenance Information) 

-Open – Chapter Historian 

-Open – Ways & Means Coordinator – Conducts 50/50 drawings, door prize etc. 

------- So step forward, “volunteer” to have more fun and have your ideas enjoyed by everyone! ------         



WASHINGTON CHAPTER GATHERINGS

Chapter City /Mascot Chapter Director  Meeting Date/ Time  Location  

WA-A Seattle 

Apes 

Todd Mclain  

Phone (206) 241-3565 

4th Saturday  

Breakfast @ 8:00 AM  

Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

Golden Steer 

Restaurant  

23826 104th Ave SE  

Kent, WA 98031  

WA-B Bremerton 

Bees 

Bob & Helen Liddell  

Phone: (360)649-9658 

1st Saturday  

Breakfast @ 9:00 AM  

Gathering @ 10:00 AM 

All Star Lanes & 

Casino 10710 

Silverdale Way NW. 

Silverdale, WA 98383 

WA-D  

----Closed Down--- 
Aberdeen 

Duck 

WA-E  Bellevue 

Eagles 

Ron & Lana Peck  

Phone: (425)908-7321 

3rd Saturday  Breakfast 

@ 8:30 AM  Gathering

@ 9:00 AM

Kenmore Lanes  

7638 NE Bothell Way 

Kenmore, WA 98028  

WA-H 

----Closed Down---

- 

Lynden 

Hound Dog 

WA-I  Olympia 

Cow 

Ron & Dianna Hemmi 

Phone: (253)686-7029  

3rd Sunday  

Breakfast @ 8:00 AM

Gathering @ 8:30 AM

WA-L Kennewick 

Looney Tunes 

Joyce LoParco  

Phone: (509)531-9939 

2nd Saturday  

Breakfast @ 8:00 AM  

Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

VFW Post 318
2902 Martin Way E
Olympia, WA 98506

Cousin’s Restaurant
4605 Road 68
Pasco, WA 99301

WA-M 

….Closed Down…. 

Yakama 

Mountain Lion 

WA-N  Spokane 

Wing Nuts 

Lori Ann & Lewis 

Robertson  

Phone: (509)251-4443 

3rd Saturday  

Breakfast @ 8:00 AM  

Gathering @ 8:30 AM 

Golden Corral Buffet  

7717 N Division St  

Spokane, WA 99208  

WA-O Port Orchard 

Orca 

Ken & Tami Smith  

Phone: (360)440-6357 

3rd Saturday  

Breakfast @ 8:00 AM  

Gathering @ 9:00 AM 

Everybody’s Restaurant 

4215 SE Mile Hill DR 

Port Orchard, WA 

98366 

WA-P 

----Closed Down---

-  

Longview 

Panda 

WA-Q  

----Closed Down---

- 

Puyallup 

Koala 

WA-R  Walla Walla 

Road Runner 

Pat & Von Webb  

Phone (509)522-2320 

1st Saturday  

Breakfast @ 9:00 AM  

Gathering @ 10:00 AM 

Clarette’s  Restaurant 

15 S Touchet St. 

Walla Walla, WA 

99362  

WA-V Auburn 

Frog 

Joe & Patti Diambri  

Phone: (253)630-8463 

1st Thursday  

Dinner @ 6:00 PM  

Meeting @ 7:00 PM  

Trotter's Family 

Restaurant 825 Harvey 

Rd Auburn, WA 98002  

WA-X Vancouver 

Phoenix 

Michael & Vickie 

Miller  

Phone: (360)666-2569  

ACD: Dave Van Nice 

4th Tuesday 

Dinner      @ 5:30 PM 

Gathering @ 6:30 PM  

Benny’s Rod & Custom 

Pizza 4219 N.E. St 

Johns Rd. Vancouver, 

WA 98661  

WA-Z Centralia 

Chickens 

Patrick & Ruth Allison 

Phone: (360)266-8418  

2nd Saturday  

Breakfast @ 8:30 AM 

Ramblin Jacks Ribeye  

1336 Rush Rd  

Chehalis, WA 98532 

Ext 72  



Our Sponsors: 

See our web site for Web Site Links to our sponsors; 32Thttp://www.gwrra-waa.org32T 

   Todd Mclain
WA-A  Chapter Director
  toddwmclain@msn.com 

http://www.gwrra-waa.org/
mailto:toddwmclain@msn.com





